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DECISION MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO:  COMMISSIONER ANDERSON 

  COMMISSIONER CHATBURN 

  COMMISSIONER HAMMOND 

  COMMISSION SECRETARY 

  COMMISSION STAFF 

  LEGAL 

 

FROM: MICHAEL DUVAL  

  DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 6, 2022 

 

SUBJECT: IN THE MATTER OF VEOLIA WATER IDAHO, INC.’S APPLICATION 

TO AMEND BRIAN WATER SURCHARGE AND REFUND CUSTOMERS; 

CASE NO. VEO-W-22-03. 

 

 On August 18, 2022, Veolia Water Idaho, Inc. (“Company”) applied to amend the Brian 

Water Surcharges and refund customers due to a computational error that produced an incorrect 

surcharge amount of $2.87 for bimonthly customers. The current tariff reflects a bimonthly 

surcharge of $141.35, or a monthly surcharge of $70.67 for Budget Billing customers.1 The 

Company proposes to amend the bimonthly surcharge to $138.48 and monthly Budget Billing 

surcharge to $69.24. The Company proposes to refund current customers through bill credits and 

former customers through checks mailed to their last known addresses. The Company requests its 

Application be processed by Modified Procedure.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 Staff recommends the Commission issue a Notice of Application and a Notice of Modified 

Procedure establishing an October 27, 2022, public comment deadline and a November 10, 2022, 

Company reply deadline.  

COMMISSION DECISION 

 Does the Commission wish to issue a Notice of Application and a Notice of Modified 

Procedure establishing a public comment deadline of October 27, 2022, and Company reply 

deadline of November 10, 2022? 

 

       _____________________________ 

  Michael Duval 

  Deputy Attorney General 
I:\Legal\WATER\VEO-W-22-03 Brian Water\memos\VEOW2203_Dec_md.docx 

 
1 The Company’s Application incorrectly stated that the current surcharge for monthly Budget Billing customers was 

$69.24. This is the amount the Company proposes to collect in the amended tariff.   


